
Board of Health Meeting 

Remote Participation Meeting 

June 03, 2020 

 

Present: Tyler Nims, Chairman, Mark MacDonald, Vice Chair, Paul Armstrong, Clerk, Gary Russell, 

Assistant Director, Jane Landry,COVID-19 Nurse, John Nash, IT, John Taylor Jr., jp, jennabostwick, 

MCTV, John Cusick 

 There was a brief discussion regarding food served at the fairgrounds if it is used as a drive-in.  It was 

advised that Lenny speak to Menden on how they will be handling their drive-in food issues 

Board of Health Meeting opened at 3:13 p.m. 

Mr. MacDonald motioned to open the meeting. 

Reorganization of Board of Health: 

Mr. MacDonald motioned to reorganize the Marshfield Board of Health.  Mr. MacDonald will be Chairman, 

Mr. Armstrong will be Vice Chairman and Mr. Nims will be Clerk.  The motion was seconded and all said 

yes. 

Mr. MacDonald addressed the VNA of Cape Cod Extension of Contract that would extend the contract 

for three months, from July 1, 2020 to September 30, 2020.  Mr. Russell read the contract agreement up to 

the miscellaneous section.  The Board members agreed to accept the extension contract.  The Board was 

in favor of talking about hiring a Town nurse later. 

The next topic involves outside seating at restaurants.  Mr. MacDonald said that the Town Administrator 

was following the State’s guidelines which included liquor licenses and the need to have permits issued 

through the Selectmen’s office.  The basic guidelines include six feet between tables, no more than six 

people to a table, 40% seating of occupancy permits, etc.  Phase II is outside seating only and restaurants 

will need to submit to the Selectmen, a seating plan, flow path, basic procedures to keep everyone safe.  

The application needs to be submitted by June 04, 2020.  Mrs. Landry will forward the State’s restaurant 

checklist to the Board members.  These rules will be until November 01, 2020.  Inside seating will be 

allowed later in phase II with guidelines. 

Meeting adjourned at 3:32pm. 

 

 

 


